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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 25/07/2022.

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the

inspector’'s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations.

Reasons and Considerations

1. The proposed development, located adjacent to and partially within the
curtilage of a protected structure, would result in an unacceptable negative
impact on the special architectural, historical, and cultural interest of the
protected structure and, if permitted, would materially contravene Objective
CHZ20 of the Fingal Development Plan 2017-2023, and would therefore be

contrary to the proper planning and development of the area.

2. By virtue of the design of Blocks A, B and C which front onto Clonsilla road to
the west of the site, the proposed development is considered to be visually
intrusive, and physically imposing on the adjoining road and it is not clear how
the development would be set back sufficiently to allow for future cycling and
pedestrian facilities. The proposed development would therefore be contrary
to Objectives PM31 and PM33 of the Fingal Development Plan 2017-2023
and would be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of

the area.

3. Having regard to the deficiency in the quality of open space provision within

the proposed development, the dominance of surface level car-parking and
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vehicular movement within the site and the lack of permeability to adjoining
areas, it is considered that the proposed development would be seriously
injurious to the residential amenities of the scheme and would result in a
substandard form of development. The proposed development would,

therefore, be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of
the area.

4. The proposed development would seriously compromise the retention of
significant trees and hedgerows on site, and would therefore be contrary to
Objectives PM64 and DMS77 of the Fingal Development Plan 2017-2023 and

as such would be contrary to the proper planning and development of the

area.

Board Member M Date: 25/07/2022

Dave Walsh
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